
 

 

 

15 August: Feast of the Assumption 

“On the 15th August each year, we Catholics celebrate an important Marian feast: the 

Assumption. Our Church teaches that at the end of her life, Mary was assumed body 

and soul into heaven. This is a powerful affirmation of our humanity and of our faith in 

the resurrection. It reminds us that God's healing and liberating love embraces the 

whole of one's humanity, one's personal existence. This 'fullness' of salvation is what 

we see in Mary and celebrate on the Assumption. It is a feast day that fills us with 

hope; for even as we struggle with sin and the reality of death, we too are on a Spirit-

led journey of becoming fully redeemed (made whole) in Christ and being drawn into 

the life of our loving Father. Mary goes ahead of us, and accompanies us on this 

journey. More . . .” 

Parents and friends are most welcome to join with the school at our Parish Mass on 

Thursday 15 August 9am 

 

Strange weather patterns: 

Some parents may recall the relative obsession I had with agapanthus plants flowering 

at the end of last year. Just in case you missed it, I wrote in a newsletter last year in the 

season of Advent that I was looking forward to seeing the agapanthus plants at the 

main school entrance area flowering. I was keenly waiting (as you do in the season of 

Advent) for the flowering because many people refer to the agapanthus flower as “The 

Star of Bethlehem”. Sadly, for some unknown reason, the office entrance area 

agapanthus didn’t flower in 2018 … But, look at the snap below that shows a white 

flowering agapanthus up against the school’s retaining wall in Ferguson Lane. It’s five 

months early! 

COMING EVENTS  

TERM THREE 

AUGUST 

Wed 14 Book Week Parade 

8.45am 

Thurs 15  

Sun 18 Year 2 Mass 

Tues 20 P & F General Meeting 

6.30pm 

Thurs 29 Fathers Day stall 

Fri 30 Fathers’ Day Mass  9am 

SEPTEMBER 

Sun 15 Our Lady of Dolours Feast 

Day 

Mon 23  Creative Arts Festival 

6.30pm 

NOVEMBER 

Sat 2 Bunnings BBQ managed by 

OLD 

KEEP CHECKING THE SCHOOL’S   WEBSITE 

UNDER ‘CALENDAR - FOR POSSIBLE 

CHANGES TO DATES  

www.olddbb.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady of Dolours 

 

 

 
     
  

OUR LADY OF DOLOURS CATHOLIC PRIMARY SCHOOL 

NEWSLETTER Term 3  Week 4 - 12 August 2019 

The Principal’s Piece  

http://2j9ww.r.ca.d.sendibm2.com/mk/cl/f/_VULgUwdp4-4IlMO9ejF-LiaWAsH6ec8w-mOCFcOSEZjDvBLlIKthm_raxojx-ZrFx8iv_6XN8N8r56ofVz3BhMSPXGH5PHPJ9khcFE3K0ZUZG-P2IvuH3LMydxjjfG5dzT2RMAUzEsKgTU8RhPY5J3Z_dVtseJBFplWDXx7
https://www.facebook.com/Our-Lady-of-Dolours-Primary-School-Chatswood-910281002388869/


 

 

 

 

Thank you students and thank you David: 

 

 

Thank you to all the students who worked with Mr David Stephenson (Luke Y2) to 

produce a wonderful gift for St Lucy’s School. The photo below shows the ‘nearly 

complete’ superhero cut-out that St Lucy’s will use during Book Week. I note that 

the theme for Book Week this year is, “Reading is my secret power”. If you look 

closely at the left side of the photo, you will see that OLD School also has a super 

hero cut-out that we will enjoy during Book Week too.  

The snap below shows David with some of the students who worked on the  

project. 

 

 

P+F General Meeting: 

Parents and Friends are reminded about next week’s P+F General Meeting, Tuesday 20 August 6.30pm in the school library.  

Everyone is warmly invited. 

At this P+F General Meeting, I will present to the gathering the special Learning Support structures and strategies we are  

implementing at OLD. Indeed, I will also discuss the successes we are having with the resources at our disposal.  

 

 

 

 

Due to Year 1 excursion in Week 5, there will be a slight change to sport and library. 

1G have PE Tuesday Week 5 2:20-3pm 

3G have PE Wednesday Week 5 2:20-3:00  

 

1B have Library Tuesday Week 5 2:20-3pm 

3B have library Wednesday week 5 2:20-3:00pm  

Principal’s piece cont. 

Class Notices Sport & Library changes for Week 5 



 

 

ICAS Assessments Years 3-6: A reminder for parents who want their children to sit the ICAS exams, you need to go onto the ICAS 
website and purchase and pay for the ICAS exams directly on this website (no payments or registrations will go through the 
school anymore). Please follow the instructions below to find out about dates, prices and the tests the school will hold for  

families (Please note; not all assessments are being offered by the school). All assessments will be held in September.  

The closing date for ICAS payment is August 14th. 

Below are instructions on how to access this payment method: 

• The Parent Payment System is a simple and secure online payment service specifically for parents to purchase ICAS Assess-

ments. 

Closing dates for payment and prices are all available on the website: https://www.unswglobal.unsw.edu.au/educational-
assessments/products/icas-assessments/ (Please note: not all assessments will be available to be sat at the school) 

Parents can access this service by typing unsw.global/parentpay into a browser. 

• Parents will require a unique access code to purchase assessments that were registered by our school. 

• Our school's unique access code is: 30ff8edc7e 

We are happy to help you with any questions. For details on how to contact us by email or telephone please visit https://
www.unswglobal.unsw.edu.au/contact-us/ 

 

 

Harmony Day Poster Competition: Emma (Year 1) has been recognised for  

outstanding creativity from among hundreds of entrants across NSW and the ACT 

in the 2019 Harmony Day Poster Competition. Emma has been awarded  

Highly Commended for her entry under the theme, ‘Harmony It’s Up to Us’. The 

Harmony Day Poster Competition is an annual initiative open to all primary and 

secondary students across NSW and ACT and aims to encourage an inclusive and 

harmonious society. It is organised by the Moving Forward Together Association. 

 

 

Year 6 Public Speaking Finals: This Friday 10 students from Year 6 will be presenting their prepared speech in order to award a 
first and second place winner who proceeds onto the Lower North Shore Public Speaking competition. In the past OLD has had 
great success at these competitions and we wish all our speakers the best of luck. If you would like to attend the finals, everyone 
is most welcome to come along to Harrington Hall; 9-10am Friday 16th August to see our speakers: Caitlin, Aaron,  

Porscha, Natalie, Beatrice, Aneliese, Nelson, Olivia, Chloe and Alyssa. 

Please note that our traditional public speaking program is going ahead for the rest of the school in Term 4. There has been a 
change of terms due to the Creative Arts Festival and we want to make sure we dedicate sufficient time to the public speaking 
that it deserves. A new exciting feature of the 2019 program will be that we will be acknowledging and awarding children in 
their grade rather than the stage – this means there will be a first and second place awarded for every grade and all other  

speakers at the finals will be awarded a special certificate. 

 

Creative Arts Festival tickets: Don’t forget to click on the link below to purchase your tickets to the 2019 Creative Arts Festival. 
Almost 2/3 of all tickets have already sold and we don’t want anyone to miss out, so don’t delay – buy your tickets today! 

https://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/show.aspx?
sh=OURLADYD19&fbclid=IwAR2zo_DzHOrHSG5sYHDrQcFl48Cw5Mto0yYkiyjtmkTfujvpTMYi9TPxGRk 

 

                   

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL—Miss Kirsty Thorpe 

https://www.unswglobal.unsw.edu.au/educational-assessments/products/icas-assessments/
https://www.unswglobal.unsw.edu.au/educational-assessments/products/icas-assessments/
https://pay.unswglobal.com.au/
https://www.unswglobal.unsw.edu.au/contact-us/
https://www.unswglobal.unsw.edu.au/contact-us/
https://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/show.aspx?sh=OURLADYD19&fbclid=IwAR2zo_DzHOrHSG5sYHDrQcFl48Cw5Mto0yYkiyjtmkTfujvpTMYi9TPxGRk
https://premier.ticketek.com.au/shows/show.aspx?sh=OURLADYD19&fbclid=IwAR2zo_DzHOrHSG5sYHDrQcFl48Cw5Mto0yYkiyjtmkTfujvpTMYi9TPxGRk


 

 

 

 

              
     

                                                                                                                                                                                                                     
  

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Harmony Day Poster competition: congratulations to Alex, Emma and Euna who received a certificate of participation for  

entering the Harmony Day Poster design competition.  

ASSISTANT PRINCIPAL—Miss Kirsty Thorpe 

https://www.adhdsupportaustralia.com.au/event/speaker-sharon-bramble-alert-learning-demystifying-reading-for-parents-and-teachers-of-children-with-adhd-and-associated-learning-difficulties/
https://www.adhdsupportaustralia.com.au/event/speaker-sharon-bramble-alert-learning-demystifying-reading-for-parents-and-teachers-of-children-with-adhd-and-associated-learning-difficulties/


 

 

Creative Arts Festival à Program Design Competition! 

Last year our students were invited to enter a program design competition for our Creative Arts Festival. This was a wonderful 
opportunity for all students to get involved and display their creative talents!   

This year we will continue the tradition and invite our students to design a program for the Creative Arts Festival. The top ten 
designs (judged by the teachers) will be printed and distributed on the evening to our audience. 

If your child would like to enter they must follow the following criteria: 

Design a front and back cover on A4 paper (portrait or landscape) 

It can be drawn, painted, designed on the computer 

The front cover must include: 

‘Welcome to the 2019 Creative Arts Festival’ 

‘Our Lady of Dolours Primary School, Chatswood’ 

‘Ignite, Innovate & Include, In Mercy’ 

‘23rd September 2019’ 

‘The Concourse, Chatswood’ 

Please be mindful to use the correct spelling, capitalisation and punctuation. For example 23rd September 2019 needs to have 
a capital letter for the word ‘September’.  

You can design the back of the program in any way you wish but please be aware we will be adding a text box somewhere on 

the page (you can include a space for this in your design). Entries are due on paper or via email to Miss Brown by Friday 30 

 August. Thank you and good luck! 

 

 

Parish News  

Important Parish dates for the diary: 

Thursday 15th of August – Feast of the Assumption of the Blessed Mary (Holy Day of Obligation) – 9am whole school Mass  

Sunday 18th of August – Year 2 Family Mass 

Friday 30th of August – Fathers’ Day Mass – 9am whole school Mass  

Sunday 15th of September – Our Lady of Dolours Feast Day (Sunday Mass)  

Parish Morning Mass 

A warm invitation for ALL to join our parish weekly 8am Tuesday morning Mass. We alternate between the Mercy chapel and 

Pius chapel. Next week will be at Pius.  

                   

                                                                                                                              
  

 

 

 
 

REC—Miss Camilla Brown 

https://www.adhdsupportaustralia.com.au/event/speaker-sharon-bramble-alert-learning-demystifying-reading-for-parents-and-teachers-of-children-with-adhd-and-associated-learning-difficulties/
https://www.adhdsupportaustralia.com.au/event/speaker-sharon-bramble-alert-learning-demystifying-reading-for-parents-and-teachers-of-children-with-adhd-and-associated-learning-difficulties/


 

 

OLD MINI ATHLETICS CARNIVAL  BY KAMAKSHI G 5B 

 

The OLD Mini Athletics Carnival took place on Friday 9 August at  

Beauchamp Oval.  Finally we could run in our races since the carnival 

had been postponed twice last term because of the rain. 

There were 60m races for Kindy, Yr 1 and the Yr 2 students turning 7 

this year and every student ran in a race. They then went back to 

school for morning tea. Next the 8 to 12 year olds ran 100m and 200m 

races.  

All the children from OLD were permitted to take part in the carnival. 

The smile on every child’s face showed that they had so much fun.   

 

 

SOCCER GALA DAY 2019  BY AUDREY F 5B 

 

Last week on the 7 August we took part in the Cluster Soccer Gala Day. 

There were 47 students from Yr 4, 5 and 6. We caught the bus to  

Hornsby Heights and within a few minutes of arriving, we were on the 

field for our first game. The games and the whole day went so quickly. 

When they announced the winners, we were so excited because the 

Junior boy/girls team and the Senior Girls Team B came first!!! After a 

long 40 minute bus trip we arrived back at school. The day was amazing 

and all the students loved it. 

 

SPORT NEWS 



 

 

                   
 
 

 

Book Week is in Week 4  - 12th August through to the 16th 

August.  

I have a lot of activities planned for the week. Please put Wednesday 14th August in your diary. 

 

Theme:  ‘Reading is my Super Power’    

Program for WEEK 4 

Wednesday 14th August – Book Parade and Book Fair. (in the Library) Children will view the 

books in their lessons this week. 

 

Wednesday 14th August  

8:45 – Book Parade  -K-6 – children come dressed as a character from any book. The children can stay in their costume all day 

but please make sure your child has comfortable shoes to change into for the rest of the day. You are more than welcome to 

come along and watch. 

  

Book Fair: After the parade there will be books in the Library which can be donated. The books are all concessioned  and         

covered and can be taken home that day. 

All books are $15 for a hard back and $10 for a soft cover. 

It will be lovely to see engaging new titles added to the Library collection. 

The QKr! app will be set up for donations next week. Please feel free to put money on the app and I will collect the children to 

choose which book they would like to donate. 

  

Week 5 

Monday – 19th August Year 1 will visit Willoughby Library  

Tuesday-   20th August  Kindy will visit Willoughby Library 

 

Mrs Louise Murphy 

Teacher/Librarian 

NEWS FROM THE LIBRARY 



 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community News 



 

 

   

As part of the enrolment process for any Catholic primary 

school, parents are invited to participate in a workshop facili-

tated by Fr Jim McKeon, Bernadette Ho and/or Gail Gill. The 

workshop will provide details of the spiritual support offered in 

the parish for parents and their children.  

RSVP to Bernadette Ho bernadette.ho@bbcatholic.org.au  

Magnificat Room  

Corner of Kirk and Archer Sts  

Saturdays 10 - 11 am  21 September; 9 November  

MEETING FOR SECONDARY SCHOOL 

Saturdays 10 August 10am; 26 October 11am   

 

 

 

 

Using the creative guide to St Ignatius’ First Spiritual Exercises written by Fr Michael Hansen SJ, these sessions offer 

the experience of a four week retreat in daily life. Cost of the book is $30. Each group will be limited to 12 partici-

pants. ( Fr Jim McKeon, Sam French & Gail Gill)  

St Peter Room Sundays 6.30 - 8pm 11, 18, 25 August, 1, 8 September  

St Peter Room Mondays 1.30 - 2.45pm 5, 12, 19, 26 August, 2 September  

St Peter Room Thursdays 10.30am - 12pm 8, 15, 22, 29 August, 5 September  

St Peter Room Saturdays 6.30 - 8pm 3, 10, 24, 31 August, 7 September  

 

 

 

 

Bishop David Walker will lead these sessions on the companion volume to the Gospel of Luke. The Acts of the 

Apostles describes the life and work of the early church as it continues the mission of Jesus empowered by the Holy 

Spirit and witnesses to the life, death and resurrection of Jesus.  

Magnificat Room Tuesdays 10 .30- 12pm 20, 27 August & 3, 10 September Thursdays 7 - 8.30pm 

22, 29 August & 5, 12 September  

 

 

From the Parish PRIMARY SCHOOL                                  

FIRST SPIRITUAL EXERCISES 

ACTS OF THE APOSTLES 

For further information and bookings for all programs (except the 

school enrolment workshops) please contact Gail Gill 

gail.gill@bbcatholic.org.au  or 9410 9021 


